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The Parish Council met on 19th September and considered a number of issues: 

Next Parish Council Meeting: 19th November, 7.30pm, Grantley Village Hall 

The poor condition of Lowgate Lane, Sawley 
has been taken up with Highways at a meeting on 
11th November.  

SAWLEY PLAY EQUIPMENT 
Thank you to everyone who helped with 
the project to provide play equipment on 
Sawley Village Green, especially Ted 
Flexman, Janet Watson and Karen Horn.  
The equipment is now officially opened 
and being enjoyed by the village children. 

CHANGES TO BUS SERVICES 
North Yorkshire County Council is 
consulting on how to save £1.1million 
pounds by cutting the amount it spends 
subsidising unprofitable bus services. 
This means that it is considering changes 
to the 139 service which, under the 
proposals, would only run on Tuesdays, 
Thursdays and Saturdays.  
Full details of the consultation and how 
to respond to it are on the County 
Council’s website: northyorks.gov.uk 
The deadline for comments to be 
received is 25th November.  

 
 

SAVE MONEY ON OIL! 
Join the Grantley & Sawley Oil Club by 

completing & returning the form opposite.  
Full information and terms & conditions at 

www.gssepc.btck.co.uk/oilclub 

VACANCY ON THE PARISH COUNCIL 
The Parish Council is keen to try and fill the vacancy on the Parish Council. If you’re 
interested in what’s going on where you live – planning applications, play areas, highways 
and so on, then please contact the Clerk. The Council meets 6 times a year, so the role 
only takes a couple of hours a month. More information is available in the Good 
Councillors’ Guide which is available online by ‘googling’ the title.  

SAWLEY GRANTS SCHEME 
£2,480 is waiting to be given to 
Sawley groups and residents. 
Anyone who wants money for 
education, sporting or cultural 
purposes can apply for funds. 
More information and the 
application forms are available 
from the Clerk or at:  

www.gssepc.btck.co.uk 


